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To: Chief Executives in England and Wales (N Ireland for information) 
 (copies for the Finance Director and HR Director) 

Regional Directors 
Members of the Joint Negotiating Committee 

 
 
 
2 February 2015 
 
 
 
Dear Chief Executive, 
 

CHIEF OFFICERS’ PAY AGREEMENT 2014-16 
 
Agreement has now been reached on rates of pay applicable from 1 January 2015. 
 
The individual salaries and salary scales of all officers within scope of the JNC for 
Chief Officers of Local Authorities should be increased by two per cent on guaranteed 
FTE basic salary1 of £99,9992 or less [as at 31 December 2014]. 
 
This pay agreement covers the period to 31 March 2016. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

Sarah Messenger 

Brian Strutton 
 
Joint Secretaries 
 
cc Mike Short, UNISON 

                                        
1 ‘Guaranteed FTE basic salary’ should exclude other separately identified payments such as London area / fringe 
allowances or Returning Officer fees etc. 
 
2 The pay award applies only to those employees whose guaranteed FTE basic salary was £99,999 or less at 31 
December 2014. The pay award should not be applied to the first £99,999 of salaries of £100,000 or more. 
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